
Stow Munroe Falls Band Booster Meeting Notes 
 

Monday, October 1, 2018 
 

In Attendance​​: Joel Biggs, President; Glen Pace, Vice President; Melissa Bowers, Assistant            
Treasurer; Kathy Ritchie, Secretary; Sandra Flower, Senior Class Trustee; Lee Thomas, Junior            
Class Trustee; Tammy Lott, Sophomore Class Trustee; and Arlene Leyba-Silva, Freshman           
Class Trustee. 
 
Executive Board Meeting: 
 
Lock-in: Contact has been signed and $250 deposit has been placed and will be returned at                
the end of the night. November 10th from 6:30-11:30. We have access to the pool from                
7:00-9:00. We need 6-7 adults to volunteer. $425.00 rent fee (paid for by the car washes). It                 
was suggested that we charge less per student to get more kids to come. All agreed. $2.00 per                  
student will be charged. 
 
Water and ice at home games for bands- ​​to be purchased separately and not ordered               
through the concession stand. 
 
Concessions​​: Possible convection oven purchase for next year. $399.00; pans are $4.00            
each.  Should we start a budget for the concession stand? 
 
Show Band: We made about $11,000. $1,400 less net income from last year. T-shirts went               
over well.  Definitely do that sale again.  
 
General Membership Meeting: 
 
Secretary Report​​ (Kathy Ritchie): available on our website. 
 
Treasurer Report ​​(Melissa Bowers):  available on our website. 
 

● Committee Roles and Responsibilities 
○ Each committee head has been asked to submit information on their committee            

to be used as a resource for incoming committee chairs. If you haven’t done this,               
please do so. 

● Open Discussion 
○ Glenn Pace - Gmail for pictures: ​smfbandparents@gmail.com​. Shutterfly        

account will be started using this email account. Those who want to be added,              
send your e-mail to this gmail. 

○ Sandra Flower- DVD order forms are ready.  The cost will be $20.00 
 
 

 

mailto:smfbandparents@gmail.com


Directors Report  (Newman, Sandman, Grossi): 
● Lakeview 

○ Enrollment - 192 5th grade; 129 6th grade 
○ Lessons have started with all 4 Directors.  
○ December 13th concert - 2 separate times 

● Kimpton 
○ Remind is working for Kimpton 
○ Auditioning has started and introduction to color instruments. 
○ November 28th concert 

● High School 
○ End of first 9 weeks is approaching - get testing grades in. 
○ Purchased a new bass clarinet (band parents) to be used by the 1st chair of the                

8th grade band. 
○ Purchased 2 new practice tubas (Board of Education) to be used by the top 2               

chairs of the  8th grade band. 
 

● Important Dates: 
○ Tuesday, October 2- Honors Points  Due 
○ Wednesday, October 10 - Pie Fundraiser Starts 
○ Thursday, October 18th- Last day to test 
○ Friday, October 19- Football Game at Home - Cuyahoga Falls 
○ October 22-24- Concert Band Auditions 
○ Tuesday, October 23rd - Pie Fundraiser Ends - Delivered week of Nov. 12th 
○ Wednesday, October 24- Marching Band Concert 
○ Friday, October 26th- Jazz Band Audition Information given out 
○ Friday October 26- Football Game at Home - Brecksville-Broadview Hts. 
○ Tuesday, November 6th - Auditions for Jazz Band 
○ November 11th - Mattress sale in the Commons 

 
Old Business: 

● If you plan on chaperoning ​any ​​band events you will need to be fingerprinted. Please               
call the SMFCSD Central Office to arrange an appointment. 
 

The next meeting will be ​Monday, November 5, 2018 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kathy Ritchie, Secretary 

 


